             

         SOUTH MILL VILLAGE

                                     EXECUTIVE BOARD MINUTES

                                              SEPTEMBER 28, 2009
ATTENDENCE:  Jack Burke, Jack Foley, Rich Nicholson, Amy Brodeur, Al Penland 

                                and Chuck Hannah from APM

The Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM.

The Minutes from the August 24th Meeting were reviewed and approved (J. Burke/R. Nicholson)

ANNUAL MEETING:  The Annual Meeting will be held at the Community Center on December 1, 2009 at 7 PM.  APM will mail the notice to all residents on November 20, 2009.

FINANCIAL & BUDGET FORCAST: Amy Brodeur provide an update on the 2009 budget and lead a discussion of the possible budget options for 2010. For 2009, based on August actuals there will be a slightly negative variance of approximately $ 7600. We will need to have the September actuals to finalize the full budget for the year. This variance represents less than 2% of the total budget for the year. While building maintenance represents the largest dollar variance, Grounds maintenance, as a result of an unexpected bill for significant clean-up following severe storms also contributed to the overall variance. We do not anticipant any assessment as a result of this variance.
 BUDGET 2010:

The Executive Board is in the process of conducting an extensive review of its budget for 2010. There are very few categories in the budget which are considered discretionary, however, they make up the largest percentage of the budget. Essentially these are building maintenance, landscaping, and snow removal. The Executive Board is mindful 

of the need to balance the expense in maintaining both the grounds and the buildings 

in the conditions that expresses our appeal as an upscale community, with the cost associated with monthly fees. The Executive Board will be working with the various vendors to identify areas where expenses might be reduced without sacrificing the overall quality of life and safety of the community. 

LANDSCAPING:  Representatives of the Executive Board will meet with Jeff Pell of General Landscaping to discuss ways to cut back on expenses in landscaping/snow removal.  General Landscape will be asked  to  prepare a written analysis for submission to the Board.

BLASTING ISSUES:  The Board has agreed that after reviewing insurance issues more broadly, it will not send letters to the residents regarding alleged blasting damage. (J. Burke/A. Penland)

THE GATE: In connection with a requested easement (for Phase V) by the developer one of the concessions being offered by the developer is the removal of the gate . The Executive Board had proposed the removal and replacement with a more suitable gate. Chuck Hannah presented various options for replacing the construction gate at the top of South Mill Drive.  The Executive Board  tabled a decision on the ‘gate” matter for the present and will continue the discussion with the developer regarding its requested easement.

 RULES CHANGES RESOLUTION: The Executive Board accepted the substance of  the changes  and recommendations from the subcommittee on the proposed changes to  the rules and regulations of South Mill Village. Motion was made that the rules draft be accepted by the Board to be presented to the unit owners for the purpose of consideration and comment. (J. Foley/R. Nicholson)

RULES AND ENFORCEMENT PROCEDURE:  Jack Burke, Jack Foley and Chuck Hannah will meet to discuss the most fair and effective process to enforce the rules. The enforcement process will need to be in place before the rules are effective.

CHIMNEYS:  There have been significant instances of defective and deteriorating brick work through the complex. Some of the deterioration is cosmetic and does not impact the structural integrity of the chimneys. Other damage is more significant and has caused some structural defect that allows water to enter through the flashing and cause further interior water damage. The ability to locate a skilled mason, interested in doing this small repair project, has been difficult. The mason APM previously lined up backed out after discovering the true cost of erecting scaffold for each location. After a diligent search APM recommended Goodrich  Masons from Wethersfield. A previous motion had been made in connection with the prior contractor to authorize that contractor to develop a two stage plan and the Executive Board authorized $ 20,000 for the first stage. Following a full discussion by the Executive Board it was decided that we should retain Goodrich and ask that they also develop a two stage plan. A motion was made to authorize expenditures up to $20,000 to formulate the first phase of the  plan to correct flashing/water issues, which were causing internal water damage. (J. Foley/A.Penland)

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion to adjourn at 10:10 PM. (J. Burke/J. Foley)
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